
Whistleblower Protection Policy 
 
Pursuant to PAL § 1232-c(5), the Authority is not permitted to hire employees. Thus, no 
whistleblower protection policy, as set forth in Section 2824(1) of the PAL, is necessary; 
provided, however, that board members may report potential wrongdoing to the appropriate 
Authority or other official and be protected from retaliation or interference by the Authority. 
Members who so report such wrongdoing shall not have their other legal rights impaired. 


